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RE: Covid Closure Updates

January 22nd, 2021

Dear Parents, 

I hope this letter finds you safe and well.  I just wanted to share some updates and offer our appreciation of your all you are doing to support us as we find our way through these times.

First of all, I would like to share my pride and gratitude to the way in which, as parents, you are managing g to support your child’s learning.  With my 3 at home, learning alongside me in my role, I fully appreciate the complexities, stresses and difficulties you are experiencing daily.  Not an exhaustive list of my experience, but all the same: -
The constant ‘I’m hungry’

The constant arguing

The constant battle to sit at the table and finish something

The constant mess and clearing up

The constant grumbles

The constant battle to get them up and ready

The constant noise

The constant questions and the constant ‘I don’t understand it!’

Having been speaking to other leaders and headteachers, I am struck with pride how well we are coping, and I am certain this is because of the team effort and support and respect we have for each other to help guide us.

Our staff continue to work together to evaluate and monitor the expectations and the work set.  They are highly driven for the development and well-being of your children and constantly work to balance the expectations and demands for education to be the highest quality with the manageability and realism of life at home during lock down.  We are all very appreciative of the pictures, videos and work shared that demonstrate how well the children are managing their schoolwork, learning at home and accessing time to enjoy and experience life during a pandemic.  Without wishing to sound patronising, I just wanted to say well done – you are fabulous – as are your children.
Added pressures were bestowed upon us this week with the adverse weather conditions.  The difficulties in travelling and the significant impact across our area meant that to ensure the safety of all, we needed to close school on Thursday. I am confident that this was the right decision for our staff after hearing their experiences of getting home on Wednesday evening and seeing the impact to Kingsley, Frodsham, Northwich and Helsby on social media and the news.  At a time when worries and anxieties are already high, the capacity to manage further ‘hairy’ moments is greatly reduced.  Ensuring the physical and mental health of all in our family is a priority.  Poor Mrs Hudson was a significant victim to the floods, and we send her our love, thoughts and offers of help if and when she may need it.
From next week, the government have rolled out Lateral Flow Testing for Primary staff.  Our staff will have the opportunity to carry out these LFT tests twice a week, with a test result confirmed within 30 minutes.  I am sure you have heard a lot in the media about the low reliability of these tests, but the government insist that the roll out of them will help isolation and reduce the spread of transmission, whilst also identifying those who may be asymptomatic. 

Should a positive result be recorded, the staff member and their family would be required to self-isolate for 10 days and confirm the result with a more reliable PCR test, which is laboratory tested.  It is possible that the engagement in this testing twice weekly may lead to disruption in staff attendance.  To date, we have been very lucky, I do wish to highlight that we may have disruption as we move further.  There is no indication of when schools will be requested to reopen to all children, despite lots of hints and indications that this may not be until Easter.  At this point, the closure of schools (to all but key worker and vulnerable pupils who require it) is due to be reviewed in mid-February.
I know these are testing times, I know life is difficult and I know the pressures we are all under.  It is imperative that we continue to take it a day at a time and walk side by side – lending an arm of support as we need to.

Stay safe and God’s Blessings

Mrs Jones

Headteacher 
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